PRESIDENT OF THE.GENERAL ASSEMBLY

26 January 2023

Excellency,

I have the honour to refer my letters dated 31 October 2022, and 12 December 2022,
relating to an informal plenary meeting of the General Assembly to hear a briefing from Assistant -
Secretary-General Robert Piper, Special Adviser of the Secretary-General on Solutions to Internal
Displacement.

You will recall that the briefing was postponed. It is now my pleasure to announce that the
informal plenary meeting will be held on 20 February 2023 at 3:00 pm in the Trusteeship Council
Chamber. ‘

 The Special Adviser will brief Member States regarding his mandate and priorities,
grounded in the Secretary-General’s Action Agenda on Internal Displacement, which sets out
commitments by the United Nations system to better resolve, prevent, and address internal
displacement crises.

There will be no pre-established list of speakers. The meeting will have interpretation in
all official languages and will be webcast.

For further information, please feel free to contact Zeynep Celikel
(zeynep.celikel@un.org), Adviser at the Human Rights and Humanitarian Affairs Team of my
Office. :

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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